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Present: A Lloyd (Chair, AL), W Dryburgh (Vice Chair, WD), J Burrell (Secretary, JB), P Norman (PN), J Allen (JA), J McMillan (JM), F McDonald (FM), B Rennie (BR), I Fleming (IF), Councillors L Laird (LL), D Dempsey (DD) and G Yates (GY) and two member of the public.

Apologies: G McAndie (GM), B Stackhouse (BS) and I Pritchard (IP).
1 Minute The minute of the Council’s meeting on 14 July was approved as a correct record following a change to minute 8(d) Village Clock Area. ‘‘No waiting at any time’’ should read ‘‘No loading at any time’’.

Matters Arising: 

(a) Wind Turbine No further developments.

(b) Broadband Coverage
Councillor Laird agreed to check on developments with BT.

(c) Roads
The drains in the High Street had been examined on Friday 8 August following very heavy rainfall.  There had been local flooding but no sewage was present. Fife Council may do a power wash through. Councillor Yates noted that flood prevention ‘‘pods’’ are available for local use. AL reported that Fife Council are to replace the finish on the road surface at the clock. AL noted that ‘‘no parking’’ notices had been placed on the park gates in Hawkcraig Road very promptly and that work had been done on the overhanging branches in Hawkcraig Road and on the railings by the school.
(d) Village Entry Sign JB confirmed that an application for new signage celebrating Aberdour’s success in Britain in Bloom was being submitted to the Local Area Committee. WD suggested that finger boards, indicating the direction of local attractions, including the new HMS Tarlair panel, would be helpful. AL noted that these would require to be funded from the Community Council budget.

(e) FIFEplan Councillor Dempsey noted that the FIFEplan planners’ recommendations had been published in the FIFEplan Proposed Local Development Plan. This will go before the South West Fife Area Committee on Wednesday 20 August for comment only and will then go to the Executive Committee on 9 September for approval to proceed to further consultation. The plan shows that, at the current time, all proposals for Aberdour have been rejected with the exception of ABD001b (now ABD 002) which is the area to the south of Main Street, above the Silver Sands park, in Easter Aberdour and which remains a Preferred Site. The brownfield site at Hillside (now ABD 001) has also been included. To accommodate the above recommendations both ABD 001 and ABD 002 now appear inside the Village Envelope. All three Councillors present confirmed their rejection of all the sites to the east of Aberdour, Dalgety Bay and Inverkeithing but stressed the pressure the planners were under from SESplan to identify sites for development.
(f) Cemetery Water Supply  WD had replaced the downpipe to the water butt and water was now being collected.

 2  Aberdour Heritage Centre and Station Gardens  BR reported on a meeting which he, AL and JB had attended with representatives of First ScotRail and the Railway Heritage Trust on 23 July.  ScotRail had confirmed that they will fund all costs associated with maintaining the station gardens. Between them ScotRail and the Railway Heritage Trust will fund the refurbishment of the old signal box to allow the lower level to be used as a store for gardening materials and the upper level to serve as a heritage or art exhibition area. The Steering Group will require to prepare a specification for this work.  ScotRail will also provide a piped water supply nearby. ScotRail confirmed that the two currently unused rooms in the station building will be handed over to the Community Council by the end of March 2015 once the refurbishment of the ticket office is complete. Again, the Steering Group will be required to prepare a specification for the refurbishment work in the two rooms.

Members noted the excellent heritage displays on HMS Tarlair and other aspects of the village’s history that had been staged in the Church Hall during the Aberdour Festival and at which Diana Maxwell’s excellent publication “Listen Up!” had been launched.  Diana, Lewis Banks and others were to be congratulated on the displays which bode well for the future of the proposed Heritage Centre.

3  Livingston Lane/Park Lane It was noted that a request had been made for DYLs to be installed in the West/East stretch of Livingston Lane to deter vehicles attending the vet from blocking the carriageway.  A one way system from west to east along Park Lane was also suggested as Park lane is completely unsuitable for 2-way traffic.  It was agreed to carry this over to the newly elected Community Council following the elections in October (now November).  It was agreed that bollards at the corner of Livingston Lane with High Street might be a suitable deterrent to discourage the ongoing problem of parking on this corner.
4  Bicycle Racks Bicycles left outside McTaggarts occasionally caused congestion in that area. The provision of bicycle racks across from McTaggarts was considered but, in the meantime, Councillor Yates offered to speak to a number of cycling clubs in the area to ask them to park with due consideration to others.

5  Aberdour Post Office The Community Council continues to monitor potential developments.

6  Community Councillor Reports

(a) Village in Bloom PN reported on the recent judging for Beautiful Scotland and thanked all the volunteers who had contributed. The results will be announced on 28th August (Beautiful Fife) and 9th September (Beautiful Scotland).

(b) Corte Franca Twinning PN reported that 20 village residents are to visit Corte Franca on 28 August to join in the community’s 50th anniversary celebrations and the 10th anniversary of the Town Twinning between Aberdour and Corte Franca.

(c) Village News  It was noted that the deadline for articles for the next issue of the Village News is 31 August.
7  Work Schedule JB – work had started on the railings near the Primary School, a meeting was being arranged to discuss outstanding work at the cemetery and a task had been added as further work was required to alleviate the problem of mud on the railway path from the Hawkcraig Road bridge.
8  Fife Councillors’ Reports – as per handout from LL and GY.
9  Any Other Business JA noted that the signpost at the pinch point in Shore Road had again been hit by a vehicle. JM reported that the Climate Change Fund had invited her to reapply for funding. JB noted that it was the Community Council’s intention to resurrect the Speed Watch project (all volunteers welcome). AL noted that the planned housing development north of the castle had been approved but that there was currently no authorisation to start. AL reported that three contributions each of £150 would be made to the Aberdour Day Care Centre, the Heritage Centre and Station Gardens and Village in Bloom from the Participatory Budget.
10 Next Meeting
 Wednesday 17 September


Thereafter:
Tuesday 21 October




Monday 24 November




Thursday 18 December
(at 7.30pm in the Institute, Shore Road unless otherwise specified)
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